Addeliar Guy Elementary
School Organizational Team Minutes
August 29, 2018 4:00 pm

The Addeliar Guy Elementary School Organizational Team meeting was called to order by Sarah Cary at 4:00 pm on August 29, 2018. The meeting was held in the board room.

Members Present:
Sarah Cary, Chair 
Michael Carico, Vice-Chair
Ardee Burno, Member
Lorena Llamas, Member
Michelle Robertson, Member

Wendy Garrett, Principal
Opal Ivey, Assistant Principal


Members Absent:
Linda Gafford, Member

The minutes from the meeting dated May 16, 2018 were presented and approved. Michael Carico moved to approve and Lorena Llamas second the motion.

Old Agenda Item
1.0 Left Over Money
· Ended up buying stuff for the teachers and not the math books
· Elections will be October 1, 2018

New Agenda Items
2.0 Staff Numbers
· There are 2 different counts, funding and staff. 
· Staff count is Sept. 7th. As of right now we have 513 kids counted for Staff and that is enough to keep Ivey. We do have a total of 549 students in the building.
· We have 10 new wonderful staff members
· One more position open and that is for Mrs. Goheen’s Class
· New for the year: Science Block, Behavior Mentor, I Ready, New Reading Series grades K, 4 & 5, PBIS and Cohort C.


3.0 Preliminary Test Scores
· ELA we went up 
· Math we went up
· Science we went from 18% to 21%. Not too bad with our new science block in place we should jump up some more this year. 3% up.
· Addeliar Guy has received an award for meeting and exceeding in math on the Map Growth in the District.

4.0 Parent Family Engagement Plan
· We will keep most of what is in place
· We will be having the STEM program 

5.0 Side Bar
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Not sure what kind of clearance can be cleared this year with the finger printing. Ms. Garrett has in motion to have the clearance looked over and see what can be done for our families. We want our families to hold off doing anything before going down to get finger printed just in case if they already have a clearance they may be able to just go down and get a new ID. Depending on the clearance they have. So for now our families should just volunteer 3 times a month until everything is settled. 

Information
6.0 Next Meeting
· Invite our new board members
· PBIS
· Our Star Rankings
· Update on parent volunteers
· Next meeting will be September 25, 2018 beginning at 4:00 pm in the Guy Elementary School Library.

Public Comment Period
No public comment for this meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 4:39 pm
